
 
 
March 20, 2007 
 
Kathy Poelker 
Look At Me Productions, Inc. 
P.O. Box 7429 
Algonquin, Illinois  60102-7429 
 
Kathy: 
 
It is with great pleasure and pride that I humbly submit this letter of recommendation.  In 
2006 you once again shared your wonderful spirit and most importantly knowledge of 
early childhood education with North Carolina’s teachers.  For the second consecutive 
year your workshops were filled to capacity and received extremely positive evaluations. 
 
By far the most successful portion of your fantastic presentations was the Friday Night 
Luau.  For years we have offered this social occasion as a member benefit and never have 
we had as many attend as 2006.  Everyone enjoyed learning the traditional Hawaiian 
dances and educational flare you delivered. 
 
Your professionalism and calm demeanor make you a great person to work with.  I look 
forward to the opportunity of welcoming you to North Carolina again.  Please do not 
hesitate to forward my contact information as a recommendation.  Thank you for 
providing “excellence in care and services for all children.” 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Roshi 
 
Roshi Bull-Turner 
Director of Conference and Fund Development 


